
Dear Praying Friends,                                                         May 2018 

    “I know I have never been born again, but I know that I need to. I want to keep studying the Bible to understand 
more.” This was the response I received from one of the two guards near where we live. We have had a weekly Bible study 
on Sunday evenings and have been working through a discipleship book that starts out with discussing the Bible, Christ, 
and Sin. When I first started the Bible study with them they both said they thought they were Christians, but recently I am 
very thankful that God has indeed been working in their hearts. They both now realize they have never been saved and 
desire to continue studying the Bible to better understand the Gospel.  We are currently reading through the book of John 
as well as working through those discipleship materials. Please continue to pray for my friends Fanwel and Allen. Pray that 
God continues to open their eyes to the beauty of Christ in the Gospel. 

We were thankful to have Bethany’s sister Abigail with us for several weeks. She was a huge help and joy to be 
with. We also were thankful to have my wife’s dad here for a couple days and enjoyed some fun family time. We were able 
to gather a good group of pastors from Eldoret and Soy for a half day seminar on evangelism and missions that Evangelist 
Bill Smith spoke at. The pastors were encouraged and we are praying that God will raise up many Kenyans to take the   
Gospel to other parts of Africa and the world! 

Bethany has recently started teaching a Bible class on Friday mornings to the students at Christian school at one of 
the churches here in Eldoret. It was a blessing to go the first time with her and watch her teach to a group of 100 or so 
kids. I am very thankful for the godly woman God has given to me!  

Several months ago I started to buy tablets and put a good size library of Bible commentaries and other Biblical 
books onto them for the pastors to have and use. Many of the pastors here don’t have many Biblical resources at all, so we 
wanted to help provide a way for them to get good Biblical resources into their study. I am thankful for Missionary Randy 
who was the one who has built the book library that we are using for the tablets. I am also very thankful for my home 
church who has given us funds to help purchase many tablets! 

A couple of prayer requests: 

*Bethany’s pregnancy 

*Wisdom on which city and hospital to have the baby  

*Bible studies and Bible college teaching 

*Swahili Class 

                                  Living for Eternity,     
    

         Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley 
       

Westwood Heights Baptist Church  / 3343 Pedersen Dr Omaha, NE 68144 / 402-333-8689 

Support Address: Vision Baptist Mission / PO Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009  

Field Address: PO Box 468  Eldoret, Kenya 30100 

 

School children carrying 

chairs into the church 

View of Kerio Valley  


